(2):   The field guides when you need them
Some people get most of their information about birds from consulting a field guide.  Different field guides are useful on different points.  To test this I chose six points and then checked to see how much help each guide provided.  The results are below.
Q:  How do you distinguish the two sub-species of Silvereye that occur in the Canberra area?  To make sense of this, the information in HANZAB and DAB is summarised first:   W (local subspecies) has paler brownish flanks; yellowish throat.  L (migrant) has darker (but variable) rust-brown flanks; less (but variable) yellow on (mainly side of) throat, but sometimes resembles W.  Slater says some Ws are at most buff-flanked and the illustration shows these the palest mushroom, compared to L’s striking chestnut.  L has white throat.  Morcombe conveys the variation in L’s flanks, and a white throat, and shows very pale flanks for W. The Pizzey illustrations suffer in later printings from darkening to the point of muddiness, and early editions are better.  These are good at showing both species’ flank colours for dull light, with again only a whitish throat for L.  The illustrations in S&D8 are better, but a bit yellowish overall. The L greyish throat is not caricatured, and L flanks are good, but not enough of W’s flanks are shown for comparison.   To sum up, all guides make a brave effort on this point.  However, they lack the space to show geographic and other variation within sub-species, and the consequent oversimplification can be misleading.
